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Baptisms: none 
Funerals: none 
Weddings: none 

 

Christmas 

We had a strong Christmas once again. Our 2 p.m. service continues to grow and was 
enhanced by great music with Tim leading. Thank you to all the volunteers who make it 
all work. You add to the celebration! 

 

Security 

With another church shooting this month I am greatly concerned that Trinity needs to 
do even more with security. One of the recommendations from the Security Task Force 
from a few years ago was to form a Security Team.  They would be resources during 

worship services and large events/concerts. Ron Stern, a retired police captain, is willing 
to serve as the leader of such a ministry. I recommend his appointment by Council. We 

have special fund for new ministry startup that can fund it for the first year. 
 
Camp Hill Clergy 

The Camp Hill clergy are meeting regularly and will be participating in the noon-3 pm 
Good Friday Service held at Trinity. It’s a very nice group of colleagues and we are glad 

to be working with them.  
 

Your Servant in Christ, 

 
Pastor Jack Horner 


